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SUBJECT: CIEC, COVID-19 UPDATE 08-10-2020 

The California Inland Empire Council is dedicated to the safety of our leaders, Scouts, and their 
families. Our Council leadership remains vigilant in monitoring state and county safety conditions. 
We will continue to work alongside our local health officials to determine the most appropriate 
response to the conditions at hand and for a safe return to all in-person Scouting.  

At this time, in-person den and patrol meetings of groups of 12 or less, ONLY in an outdoor setting, 
may occur, following all the guidelines established on the “Return to Scouting” documents found on 
the Council website www.ciecbsa.org. As we prepare for the full return of in-person Scouting, it is 
important that everyone continue to operate in accordance with all restrictions outlined by the 
State of California and the counties of Riverside and San Bernardino Health Departments. Follow 
the “5 Steps to Restart Scouting” and always practice social distancing. Physical contact is not 
permitted and proper PPE (masks/gloves) must be used as directed by the State of California and 
the counties of Riverside and San Bernardino Health Departments. 

 
 
 


